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Calendar dates: 

Please do check the dates on the final pages on the newsletter as there are many dates coming up in the next 
few weeks. We would like to draw your attention to: 
 
2nd December: Please support the Our Lady of Lourdes Church Christmas Fayre. 
 
10th December: School Disco (after school, but times to be confirmed). 
 
12th and 13th December: KS1 Nativity Production. 

Sports News 

Well done to the following Year 6 boys who participated in the Borough Football tournament on Friday this 
week. I will update you next week as to how they got on: 
 
Harry        Oliver            Jake            Massimo  
Monty      Rafferty         Max            Charlie  
Malachi    Kevin  
 
Coming up in the next few weeks is Year 3 girls and boys Football and Year 5 and 6 dodgeball. Please  
remember to provide consent on school money if your child is involved in these events.           Mrs Blainey 

Enhanced Healthy Schools 

This academic year, we will be focusing on the emotional health and wellbeing of adults and chil-

dren alike.  We will be working towards achieving another Enhanced Healthy School Award!  

Worry, anxiety and stress are all barriers to learning, so it is important that we learn how to maintain a 
healthy mind and that we have some strategies to combat these obstacles. 
From next week I will be putting some useful links and information in the newsletter.  I hope you will find 
them helpful.   
Mrs Watts 
 

“Children with higher levels of emotional, behavioural, social and school wellbeing, on average, have higher levels of academic 
achievement and are more engaged in school, both currently and in later years.” (DfE 2012) 

άмл҈ of children and young people (aged 5-16) have a clinically diagnosable mental problem.έ(mentalhealth.org) 

file:///C:/Users/sally%20nutman/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/YTFNK39H/www.olol.co.uk
http://www.twitter.com/ololleigh
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Year 3 Library Trips 

Both Year 3 classes visited the Westcliff Library 
this week and had a great time finding out how 
books are organised. They also had a chance to 
look at different books and hear a story. Thank 
you to Debbie from the Southend Library 
Service for giving the children in Year 3 this 
opportunity.  

Parentõs consultation Evenings 

Please ensure that you have booked an appointment with your childΩs teacher in order to discuss their 
progress so far this year. If you have had difficulty using the online booking system, please do not hesitate 
to contact the office staff. If your child has already had an ISP review meeting, they will not need a  
separate meeting. 
Please do remember that all appointments are for 10 minutes. You are welcome to arrive earlier to have 
a chance to look through your childΩs books.  
 
Reception teacher appointments will be in the KS1 library area (through the hall to the far left) 
KS1 teachers will be in the upstairs Library area. 
KS2 teacher will be in the main hall.  
 
We look forward to seeing you on Tuesday or Thursday.  

Love One Another Month 

During the month of November as a school we want to focus on 
our message of loving one another. Our message is you do not 
have to like everyone but Christ told us we have to love everyone 
and loving means not wanting to cause anyone any harm. We will 
be having special focus assemblies with follow up learning in class. 
We will keep you updated each week!  
 
We have been learning about friendship and what makes a good 
friend. We created friendship paper chains in each class with notes 
about what makes a good friend. We then shared these and deco-
rated our hall to remind us about the importance of being a good 
friend to others.  



Collection for Harp 

A reminder that we are still collecting for HARP until 
the 5th December.  
 

RM Christmas Crackers 

RS Warm Scarves 

IK Soap 

IW Warm Sock for Ladies 

2M Nice Coffee 

2L Nice Coffee 

3D Selection Boxes 

3HL Pants! 

4L Shower Gel 

4M Warm Socks for Men 

5B Boxes of Chocolates 

5D Alcohol Free Christmas Pud-
dings 

6A Unisex Hats 

6J Large Cartons of Juice 

School community achievements 

Congratulations to Oliver in 6A who has been scout-
ed by Southend United. He will spend the next 5 
weeks being coached by Ian Harte (ex-professional 
for Leeds United and Ireland). 
 
Congratulations to Matilda in 3D who has achieved 
a distinction in her Ballet Exam. Well done! 
 
Please continue to share your achievements whether they be in school or out of school! WeΩd 
love to hear them.  



Music news: 
Voices on Sea 

Very exciting news! Music-on-Sea (Southend's Schools' Music Service) are launching a brand new youth choir, 

"Voices On Sea" in the new year. The choir will be open to 8 - 16 year olds and the songs will be taken from stage, 

screen, rock and pop! Rehearsals will take place on Thursdays from 5.30 - 7pm in the main hall at Chase High School. 

More details can be found on the flyer below! The choir will be led by a brilliant musical director called Steve Morgan 

but I will be at rehearsals to help out so don't be shy and come along!  It would be great to have a big group of fabulous 

Lourdes singers there! Please come and see me if you have any questions!                    

 Mrs O'Kane 



KS1 Nativity 

If you would like to access the songs for this yearΩs KS1 Nativity, please use this link to the 
google drive file to allow your child(ren) to practise at home. 
 

Music news (continued) 
 
Instrumental tuition for Years 3-6 

If your child would like to learn an instrument (flute, clarinet, sax, guitar, drums, cello, violin, 
harp, keyboard/ piano) please fill in the questionnaire via this link. 
 
We can no longer accept requests via email, if you have any problems using the link please 
contact the Office. If your child wishes to learn more than one instrument you will need to 
submit a separate form. Information about lesson fees is on the form. All children currently 
having lessons must re-apply for lessons. I cannot book your child lessons without a new re-
quest.  
The deadline for requests is Friday 7th December 2018. We will then send out an invoice and 
set up your account on the School Shop. Payments will then need to be made by Friday 14th 
December.  

Southend Music Festival Success 

Some of our fabulous harpists have been taking part in the Southend Music Festival.  
Congratulations to them all – you are great ambassadors for our school!  
Many thanks to Mrs OΩConnor, our harp teacher, for preparing them so well!  
 
Plucked Strings Class: Grade 2/3 Eva W (1st place) 
 
Harp Solo Class: Mabel K – нnd place 
                              Mary W – оrd place 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1baGJYUOPug5fsRGemtSlpAQGN9TSAMd-
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLServoeT-iGyJVM-uqLFKmg7RQ1nYgZpINowZNhBmEGl3g9HAA/viewform?usp=sf_link


Whatõs happening on Twitter? 

Have you checked @ololleigh recently? 
Here are some highlights from this week: 

http://twitter.com/ololleigh


Whatõs happening on Twitter? 

http://twitter.com/ololleigh


 
Prayer Council 

Our Prayer councillor Anne Maria has written a prayer for this weekΩs newsletter: 
 
Dear Jesus, 
We pray for love for everyone. 
In this month of November, please help us to live like you.  
Mary, our Mother, please pray for us. 
Thank you God, 
Amen. 

Superstars! 

Congratulations to all of our superstars this week, who were chosen for a range of wonderful reasons. 

RSB Nathanial 3D Matilda 

RM Alice 4L Rhone 

1K Caleb 4M Deon 

1W Hugo 5B Poppy 

2L Fisher 5D Evangeline 

2M Arbella 6A Abby 

3HT Luke 6J Ava 

Attendance 

Well done to 4M with the top attendance this week.  

RSB 97% 3D 98% 

RM 95% 4L 97% 

1K 97% 4M 99% 

1W 93% 5B 84% 

2L 96% 5D 97% 

2M 94% 6A 93% 

3HT 96% 6J 97% 



Whatõs Happening? 

We have set dates for the year ahead that we have been able to so far including parent con-
sultation meetings, stay and pray sessions  and whole school celebrations. 
 

These can all be viewed at: 
https://www.olol.co.uk/calendar.php  

 

November Love one Another Month Whole school 

19 Nov Height and weight check Year 6 

20 Nov ParentsΩ consultation meetings 3.30pm – 6.00pm Whole school 

22 Nov ParentsΩ consultation meetings 5.00pm – 7.30pm Whole school 

26 Nov Royal Albert Hall / Barnardos Concert Choir invite 

2 Dec Christmas Fayre at Our Lady Of Lourdes Church,  
Leigh Road, Leigh On Sea. 

Whole School 
Community 

8 Dec Southend Choral Society Concert  Choir invite 

10 Dec Christmas Disco Whole School  

12 and 13 Dec KS1 Nativity (9:30) Information about tickets will be coming 
out soon. 

Year 1 and 2 

13 Dec Diocesan Carol Concert Brentwood  Choir Invite 

17 Dec No more before/after school clubs. Breakfast and after 
school clubs unaffected 

Whole School 

17 Dec Flu Immunisations 
Letters will be sent out in the weeks leading up to the date. 

Whole School 

18 Dec Reception Nativity at 9.30am  Reception  

19 Dec KS2 Nativity  at 7:00pm KS2 

19 Dec Christmas Dinner Whole School  

нн 5ŜŎτ6 Wŀƴ 
нлмф 
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